

## **TENTERDEN BOWLS CLUB NEWSLETTER – January 2021**

Hello everyone. We hope you are well and keeping sane!

There is a whole page article on bowling in Kent in the Kentish Express Tenterden edition 21-27 January 2021. We are not mentioned specifically but it is interesting. We did have an article in the same paper a couple of weeks ago explaining our plans about the new club house, Phil cheekily asked for donations from the readers but we have had no response yet!!

We have received notification that our presentation to Tenterden town council is on hold at the moment due to Covid 19!

## **Fixtures Update from Terry Joint**

Season will kick off on Sunday 18th April at 1400 with Mayor's Day competition.

The first Club Night will be on Thursday 22nd April.

Matches against 22 other clubs, including Weald League, have been agreed and a further 7 clubs have still to accept our invitation.

Alan Haselup has kindly agreed to run his very popular Skills Day again on Sunday May 23rd.

Club Competitions Update

Details and sign up forms will be ready for our club sign on day - date and format to be agreed.

Terry J will be organising a 'Warm Up Triples Day' on Saturday 24th April from 1000. This will hopefully get our skills honed prior to inter club matches starting on Wednesday 28th April against Cranbrook.

All of the above are subject to Covid rules applicable at the time. Let's hope that by April we will be able to enjoy games with less restrictions.

## **Greens Report**

Roger has given notice that he can no longer cut our green. We are very grateful to Derek and his son in law John who have taken over the role. We have agreed that any extra expense is necessary to ensure we have a good green this coming season.

Phil's loyal team also continue to sweep/swish the green daily when weather permits and they meet on Thursday mornings to do any jobs that arise. Thank you to you all.

Judith Pickford